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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, August 15, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 7:32 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by member Sean Silvas.
Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Sean Silvas, Rico Silvas’ grandson; and Ricardo Riojas, a 1982 St. Luke graduate.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all those with July & August birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior members in July & August were Roy Casarez (age 77) & Leonard Hebert (age 87), respectively, and the youngest members in July & August were Manual Ibarra (age55) & James Benavides (age 33), respectively.

Introduction of the cooking team:
Mike Lutz and his crew, Lou Lutz, Benny and Elizandro De Los Santos, Ike Eisenminger, and Don Jungman were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of barbecue brisket, potato salad, pinto beans, coleslaw and German honey bars.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the June 20, 2011 & July 18, 2011 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The upcoming meal will be a special steak dinner prepared by Rico Silvas & Russell Phillips.

Guest Speaker:


Guest Speaker – Joe Pina introduced Texas Parks & Wildlife Game Wardens Lt. Andy Ozuna & Officer Chavez, who spoke about changes to the Texas Parks & Wildlife laws.

Reports of Appointive Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez thanked those who attended Gary Milam’s funeral & rosary.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas reported that he is working with Leon Valley Storage to consolidate pit storage from four units to three units for a savings of approx. $660.  Rico would like to split the 10' x 30' unit into two 20' x 10' units. Also, Rico will inventory equipment after the WGD.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported purchasing new flyswatters & beer pitchers.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 232 active members, including two new members and 42 lifetime members.  Everett again requested updated occupation information for retired members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel reported that he is still taking photos for the membership directory.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported that he has updated the deceased member roster; posted the next meeting notice & dinner menu; and is learning to use free software to upload member photos.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields was not present, but his report was summarized by Nat Chavez.  Nat reported that member Jack Vance continues coping with his illnesses and Wallie said the Prayers for the Dead for Jack’s deceased wife, Agnes.  Member Jerry Ruhnke had brain surgery on April 29, 2011, followed by radiation and chemotherapy treatments.  Jerry asked Wallie to convey that he appreciates our thoughts, prayers and concerns, and loves his brother club members.  Member Bill Cummings and his wife, Pat, have moved to Independence Hill Assisted Living Facility and likely he will be unable to attend club meetings.  Member Roland DeWinne’s Lymphocytic-Leukemia has returned and his doctor has halted investigative chemotherapy.  Member Charlie Eckert was diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease and expressed his appreciation for the club’s thoughts and prayers.  Member William “Bill” Groff was diagnosed with melanoma on top of his head.  Tests indicate the cancer has not spread to his organs and the melanoma has been removed and tested.  Former member Daniel “Danny” Eckert was diagnosed with cancer of the small intestine.  Wallie gave Holy Communion to Fernando Moreno and his wife, Annie Rose.  Augustine T. “Augie” DeLaCruz’ mother Asuncion passed away on July 23, 2011.

Member Gary Milam passed away form a stroke and heart attack on Monday, August 1, 2011.  A Rosary and Funeral Mass were held on Friday, August 5, 2011 and SLMC was honored to recite the third decade of the Rosary.  In Gary’s honor, SLMC will send a donation to Guadalupe Homes in lieu of flowers.


Sympathy and get well cards were sent to members and their families as appropriate.

•
Entertainment - David Keller & Greg Shean reminded everyone about the Texas League Playoff Game at Wolff Stadium on September 8, 2011 with a pregame tailgate party.  Deadline to request tickets is September 2, 2011.
•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported that he has provided media communication about the Sharing of Gifts Banquet to the parish bulletin and Today’s Catholic.  Also, James has made minor modifications to the parish website as required by the new website editor.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses had no report.

•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported the WGD is 201 days away.  Rico anticipates using the new gym and has formed an executive committee to consider the new gym layout and meet with an interior designer.  Members of the committee are Rico Silvas, RC Contreras, Duffy Bowen, Matt Mora, Don O’Brien and Ralf Meneses.  Also, Rico is considering raising ticket prices.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores had no report (OCC).

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow had no report (OCC).

•
Audit - Bobby Margo had no report (OCC).

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak reported that he has crests, pins, hats, aprons & polo shirts for sale.  Members were asked to pick up their shirt orders.  Phase 3 begins in October.

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora reported that construction is looking good.  A certificate of occupancy is expected for November 3, 2011.  Concrete will be complete in a few weeks and roof installation has begun.  Stone blocks have been purchased to line the parking lot.  Patsy Bauman’s new office is under construction.

•
Sharing of Gifts Banquet - Matt Mora reported that 146 members and 77 guests attended the Sharing of Gifts Banquet.  Matt thanked everyone who assisted and volunteered.  A lessons learned meeting will be held after the general meeting.  In addition, Matt reported on the Christmas Dinner Dance in the parish hall.  He has secured The Tribute Band to play and catering will be by Outback Steakhouse.

•
Dove Hunt - Duffy Bowen reported the dove hunt will be held the first or second weekend of October.  Duffy pointed out a ticket error in the description of the shotgun to be raffled.

Unfinished Business:
•
David Keller said the next general membership meeting will be held in the cafeteria on September 19, 2011.

New Business:
•
Annual Budget – Larry Ridder presented the 2011-2012 budget for discussion and approval.  Upon motion and second by Peter Rangel and John Hardin, respectively, the budget passed without opposition.

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
•
David Keller thanked Bobby Margo & Frank Farias for tending bar.

Raffle winners were Steve Garza (twice), RC Contreras, Larry Ridder and Alex Flores.

Motion to Adjourn was made by Joe Pina and seconded by Paul Beiver.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:11 p.m.
Correspondence - August, 2011:
Sharing of Gifts Thank You letters from:

Posada Guadalupe – Ralf

Seton Home – Ralf

I Care SA – Ralf 

Guadalupe Home – Ralf

John Nolan – Ralf

ALS Association- Ralf

Bexar County Detention Ministries – Ralf

Holy Redeemer Church – Ralf

St. Brigid Convent – Ralf 

Friends for Life - Ralf

Marine Corps League Auxiliary (e-mail)

Heralds of Good News (e-mail)

Request for Funds, Padre Carlos Aguilere (Eagle Pass Orphanage) - Ralf

Allied Women’s Center Invitation 10/28 Event – Ralf

Leon Valley Storage Rate Change notice – Rico 

Frost Bank July Statement – Rico

Air Gas (Bev Corp) - Greg

Membership renewal, Fernando Moreno - Everett

Membership renewal w/$5, Roger Montemayor - Everett
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